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SANITATION DISTRICTS OF LOS ANGELES COUNTY

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT

MITGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION

Name of Project:

Project Location:

Entity or Person
Undertaking Project:

Project Description:

Joint Outfall “F” Unit 3A Trunk Sewer Rehabilitation Project

The project site is located on the east and west levees of the San Gabriel River, in the
Cities of Bellflower and Cerritos, respectively. The project site is located on each side of
the Joint Outfall F Unit 3A siphon. The siphon crosses the San Gabriel River and allows
upstream sewer flows to bypass the Los Coyotes Water Reclamation Plant,
approximately 300 feet from the project site. The project site is within Los Angeles
County Flood Control right-of-way, along the levees of the San Gabriel River.

County Sanitation District No. 2 of Los Angeles County

The County Sanitation District No. 2 of Los Angeles County (District) proposes the
rehabilitation of a portion of the Joint Outfall F Unit 3A, a reinforced concrete pipe by
constructing concrete encasements around the existing siphon structure. Due to the
condition of the existing siphon structure, the District proposes to rehabilitate two
locations of the Joint Outfall F Unit 3A located on either side of the San Gabriel River
(River) in order to protect the siphon that crosses the River.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT County Sanitation District No. 2 of Los Angeles County proposes to
issue an Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) for the project. The IS/MND discloses potential
environmental impacts associated with the proposed project. The IS/MND will be released for a 30-day public
review period from January 16, 2020 through February 14, 2020. Copies of the ISYMND may be obtained from
the District’s website “https://www.lacsd.org/documents/other/docsreview.asp” and from:

NAME: Winnie Siauw, Project Engineer
(562) 908-4288 extension 2740, winniesiauw(@lacsd.org

ADDRESS:  County Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles County
1955 Workman Mill Road
Whittier, CA 90601

In accordance with the State Guidelines for the Implementation of the California Environmental Quality Act, any
comments concerning the finding of the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration must be received by the District
by February 14, 2020, in order to be considered prior to the District Board's final determination on the project.
Please send your comments, if any, to the address shown above.
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